Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2010
6:00 PM
Members Present: Bob Gagnon,  Judy Pfeffer, Chris Vericker, and Maxine Kinhart
Guests Attending: David and Samantha Curran
Meeting called to discuss the Home Ownership Opportunity Program (Hoop) for Down Payment Assistance.
Four total applications were received.  Two applications were not qualified and returned. One had no pre-approval and no bank accounts and one was a homeowner in another country.  One is qualified outright and one is conditionally qualified. The conditionally qualified applicant is currently pursuing a divorce and has recently started a new job.  We will submit the divorce settlement agreement and updated bank account and paystubs before final qualification.  

David and Samantha Curran are here tonight to meet with the Trust and go over what will happen going forward.

Going forward, the Curran’s have tentatively scheduled several home inspections per the Hoop guidelines and wanted to know if that was okay.  The members indicated that was fine and that the Trust would pay for the inspections and that the Currans would deliver copies of the certified results of the inspections.  The Curran’s are pursuing purchasing 60 Partridge Street from a bank that foreclosed on the property.  Their offer of $215,000 has been accepted.

The Currans asked about what they would be allowed to do to the home to improve it.  The were told that they could do whatever they wanted, but if they wanted to do a capital expenditure that would potentially increase the value of the home, then they should seek permission from the Trust prior to doing that.  They could still proceed, but with no expectation of getting credit for the improvement upon sale.
The Curran’s were instructed to submit financial application and commitment letter from their bank as well as the name and contact information for their attorney and the signed purchase and sale agreement.  They were advised that these documents once approved, would be sent to the Department of Housing & Community Development for final approval and the issuance of the deed rider to the home. DHCD required two weeks to issue the final documents.  Then a closing can be scheduled.  They were advised that the Town would be present at the Closing to present the $80,000 grant.

The Chairman called for a MOTION.  Maxine made a MOTION to approve David and Samantha Curran as qualified to participate in the Hoop Down Payment Assistance program and are eligible to receive $80,000 and authorizes them to proceed with purchasing 60 Partridge Street by scheduling the required inspections.  SECOND by Bob Gagnon.  VOTE: Vericker – Yes, Pfeffer – Yes, Gagnon – Yes, Kinhart – yes.   4-0-2  Vote passes.

The members of the trust congratulated the Currans and wished them well.

Kinhart then asked the members if the Trust should continue to award grant money based on a first come, first served basis.  Vericker thought that we could not do that.  Kinhart stated that once you have done all of the fair marketing advertising and outreach and hold a lottery, then you can proceed to the first come, first serve.  All members indicated agreement with awarding more grants in that manner until the original sum is depleted.

MOTION by Kinhart to adjourn. SECOND by Pfeffer.  VOTE: 
Judy Pfeffer-yes, Chris Vericker-absent, Robert Gagnon-yes, Maxine Kinhart-yes, 4-0-2
Submitted,

Maxine Kinhart
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